

October 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

There was a reading theme in school last week; it started with the Reading Open Morning which was great to see so many families. We were visited by the Library Van so that each class could change their books for the classrooms and then on Friday, Hoad Class went to visit the Library in The Coro.

Harvest Assembly

We will hold our Harvest Assembly in the Parish Church on Monday 6th October at 9.10am. Families are very welcome to join us.

We will be collecting tins and packets of dried food for Ulverston Foodbank

New Reception for September 2026

On Tuesday 7th October, we will have an Open Morning for potential parents of new Reception children. It will run from 9.30am—10.30am.

On Friday 17th October, there will be an Open Afternoon for potential parents to look round school, between 3.30pm and 4.30pm

Parents Evenings

There will be parent—teacher meetings for Birkrigg (Reception) and Hoad Class in the week beginning 20th October.

Infant parents are invited to make an appointment to discuss how children have settled into school. The meetings can be either face to face or telephone appointments.

Parent—teacher meetings for the Junior classes will take place during the first two weeks after half term. Staff will bring appointment sheets into the playground for parents to sign up, next week. Alternatively, please phone the school office for an appointment.

Cold weather

As the weather starts to turn colder and wetter, please could you ensure that children bring a coat to school every day. We try to go outside for every playtime, apart from when it is really wet.

'Teach children how they should live and they will remember it all their lives'









Toast Time

We have toast every Friday and ask for 20p. If parents want to pay in advance for the half or full term, that is fine. If children do forget their money, they can still have toast and pay next time. The money is used to buy playground toys and resources for the children.

School Photographs

Anthony Wright will be in school on Friday 17th October to take individual photographs. He will be in school from 8.15a.m if parents want to bring brothers and sisters who do not attend Church Walk. Children with siblings in school will be taken together during the morning.

Chess

We have a lot of Junior children who play Chess in school and there is a Furness Junior Chess Association Annual Championship on Thursday 30th October from 1pm—5.30pm, at The Coro. The Chess Club will send out information to children who are interested.

Reminders:

Please can you make sure that all items of school uniform are named.

Children should not bring toys to school in case they get lost or broken.

Online Safety

Please see the attached materials for parents and carers about Online Safety. The CEOP website is a useful resource too. Please see the link below.

https://www.ceopeducation.co.uk/parents/

Dates for this term

Monday 6th October Harvest Assembly in Church 9.10am. Families welcome

Tuesday 7th October Open Morning for potential Reception 2026 9.30am—10.30am

Friday 17th October Anthony Wright taking individual / family photographs. Friday 17th October Open Afternoon for potential Reception 2026 3.30pm—4.30pm.

Week beginning 20th October - Infant Parent and teacher meetings

Monday 27th October to Friday 31st October Half term

Tuesday 9th December —Nasal Flu Immunisations



Places can be booked via the following link.

https:// hpactivities.com/ product/girls-football/